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BIG SIR - ELMER CURTIS

LITTLE SIR RON WOLYN

Oh how  a woman can change a man...and so it was for our September 2nd Meeting.  For the 
first time in recent memory, our Monthly SIR Luncheon Meeting became a Dinner Meeting!  The 
Lady Golfers requested and were granted the lunch hours for their annual tournament luncheon.  
Oh how nice it is to treat a lady.
 Our September 2nd, SIR Dinner Meeting was well attended and enjoyed by all.  Our guest 
Speaker was Reverend Toby Nelson, also known as "The Disaster Pastor".  The scheduled 
guest Speaker for our October 7th, Luncheon Meeting will be Simon Olney and Jim Harte, 
owners of the Ol' Republic Brewery in Nevada City.
 Hope you had time to share the "Fun"...Saturday September 19th was SIR FUN DAY, it was 
great fun.  We started the day off with a very competitive Bocce Ball Tournament.  Thanks goes 
out to Bob Chan for Chairing and Coordinating this event.  We had 12 teams competing, each 
team with 4 players.  Next on the schedule was a Putting Contest, reminiscent of a miniature 
golf  outing...brought the "kid" back in all of  us.  Thanks to Kermit Jacobson and Steve Michalak 
for coordinating the putting contest.  Our final activity was a round of golf, which was a modified 
scramble for 12 holes.  Thanks to Chuck Mercer for coordinating the golf tournament.  The 
evening began with cocktails, followed by a buffet dinner.  BIG Thanks goes out to Larry Shelley 
who chaired the FUN DAY Committee and made it all go happily!
 Speaking of "fun", our Golf Tournament for September took place at Auburn Valley Golf Club.  
We are getting more involved in regional SIR Golf and enjoying our time as we continue to bring 
home the cash prizes.  Our SIR Branch #170 is the sponsor of  our October 19th Golf 
Tournament at Dark Horse.  I look forward to the largest group of  our golfers signing up and 
getting involved for this one!!! 
 Finally, a reminder that there are only two (2) Luncheon Meetings remaining for 2015.  As 
always, the first Wednesday of each month in the LOP Clubhouse.  October 7th and November 
4th...Meet for a social time at 11:30 AM, Meeting starts at 12:00 PM, buffet lunch to follow, and 
then our guest Speaker educates and entertains.  We are very much interested in your 
comments regarding all we as SIR Branch #170 do with and for your enjoyment.  If  there is 
something missing, something you want to suggest, please give me a call or email...I will 
respond and follow up...650-242-2469  nornylow@aol.com

With our year rapidly  “winging” down our Dinner/Dance Committee is diligently  planning to 
ensure that our December event will be up to the usual expectations of “Par Excellence”. Steve 
and John have taken care of the entertainment for all to enjoy. Gary  is doing the task of keeping 
track of table Captains and assignments. I am sorry  to  say  that some of our SIR will be left off 
the list due to non-attendance at our monthly  luncheons. Extenuating circumstances will be 
looked at in some cases.
Our “FUN DAY” was the 19th starting with the various events at 9:00 A.M. and culminating with 
dinner at the Club House at 5:00 P.M.  This yearly  event is an opportunity  for our SIR to show 
off their athletic prowess as well as their wonderful ladies.
We are still looking for new members so take a look at your neighbors and friends and 
introduce them to SONS IN RETIREMENT. Invite them for a FREE luncheon and they will join !
LITTLE SIR still has very  good speakers lined up for our last two luncheons. Come out and join 
us. You’ll be glad you did !!!
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SENIOR SIR MEMBERS

TOM HASLETT

BILL SWENSON

AL JOSE

    LEIF SUNDBLOM

SUPER SENIOR SIR 
MEMBER

BILL HAGIN

OCTOBER 
BIRTHDAYS

HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS

STEVE MICHALAK

JOHN BREWER

MEMBERSHIP PHIL JONES

MEMBERS 
122

 
NEW MEMBERS

1

INACTIVE MEMBERS
10

Bill Hagin  Leif Sundblom  Phil Frank  Bill Armstrong  
George Thorsen  Verne Bagby  Carl Peck  Doug Wilson

John Fenstermach  Jim Goetsch  Ken Tune  
Terry Eberhardt  Barnard Bender  

Pat Graham   Peter Voskes

FREE LUNCH WINNERS

Ray Tschirhart  Daryl Chandler

SEPT LUNCHEON

Ron Wolyn with guest speaker 
Rev Toby Nelson

SIRS FUN DAY!



BRANCH 170 OFFICERS COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Big Sir Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Little Sir Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Don Nurisso 415 608 0906

Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269
Asst Treasurer Carl Paquin 268 7761

Membership Phil Jones 268 7714

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Larry Shelley 268 8369
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Phil Frank 268 2102
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8639

Travel Mel Pimentel 268 3359
Info Tech Gary Resnick 916 765 5013

Bocce Capt Bob Chan 268 8606
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

STATE OFFICERS

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Verne Bagby 268 3405
Steve Parks 268 3572
Don Miller 268 9520

Roger Pope 268 4794
Paul Lambert 268 2161
Larry Shelley 268 8369

President Bobbie Hairston
Vice President Don Dill

Secretary Derek Southern
Treasurer Karl Ryden

Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Craig Saunders

 MENU

You will receive the menu with the e-mail that 
asks if you are attending the lunch.  There will 

be a salad and plated entree.
This allows the chef more time to put together 

the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 
association (and us) money

DECLARATIONS

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to
participate. SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.




